Rotary Board Meeting

Tuesday, March 28, 2017
8:00 a.m. @ Home Depot Conference Room

Attendees: Josh Kelsey, Tiffany McMullen, Heidi Grindle, Connie Dedham, Leann Beal, and Jennifer Saunders.
Service Project presentation

Connie Dedham presented the starter package for the reading program that demonstrates the four way test.  The name of the book is Apple Dumpling Adventure and is designed to be implemented in second grade classes.  Connie and Tiffany met with the Ellsworth Superintendent Dan Higgins, the Principal from the Ellsworth Elementary School, and the Curriculum Coordinator to discuss the program.  Megan Harmon was willing to present the idea of sponsoring the purchase of 100 activity books to be given to each student within the 5 to 6 second grade classes, 100 bookmarks, 6 soft cover books for use by the teachers, 5 hard cover books for libraries located at the school and towns to her employer, The First.  It was determined The First would like to sponsor this program monetarily.  In addition to the materials listed, a free lesson plan will be provided and stickers for each book will be needed for recognizing The First and Ellsworth Noontime Rotary for the gift of the books and materials.  At this time, it would be a one-time only project; however, depending on how the program is received the Club may want to consider offering the program to other schools in future years.  The School has a volunteer reading program if a Rotarian is interested in reading the books to the class.  The individual Rotarian would be required to check with the school on the exact times and days when they need volunteer readers.  Noontime Rotary would be providing the books/materials and the teachers would be implementing the program through the use of the activity books.  During the volunteer reading hours, a Rotarian could read the donated book or some other book.  This concept plan will be presented during Club Assembly at which time there will be information provided on who to contact at the school if interested in volunteering with the reading program.
Leann motioned to purchase the books and related materials with the funds donated by The First.  After the initial year of the program, scheduled to start in the fall, the Club should conduct an assessment before making a decision on offering the program in future years.   
Josh seconded the motion.  All members voted unanimously in favor.   
Secretary Report
No report this month. 
Treasurer Report

No report.  
E-Waste Event

This event will be held on July 22, 2017, which is a Saturday.  Traditionally, this event is held yearly on the third Saturday of July.  As there are five Saturdays this year the event will be held on the 22nd of July or the 4th Saturday of the month.

Program

Leann reported all the meeting dates in April have programs scheduled.  She has emailed the members assigned to developing programs for the second quarter.  Heidi will check with Glenn Moshier, new Ellsworth Police Chief to see if he is available to present his goals for the Police Department during May.  May 11 is the only date that already has a program scheduled.  
Student Mentoring Program

No report this month.
Membership
Megan Harmon the Branch Manager for The First has been proposed for membership.  A motion was made to publish the nomination of Megan to meet the 14 day review period for acceptance into the Club.  A vote was taken with all members voting unanimously in favor of proceeding with the nomination phase.  A transfer ceremony will be scheduled for Scott Fernald shortly.  Tiffany would like to conduct a member survey as part of the Club Assembly.  She will email the survey to members who are not in attendance that day. There was a short discussion on the possibility of introducing a new membership type designated as a Corporate Membership.  Tiffany read the definition of this type of membership as International has defined it.  If the Board would like to pursue this option the By-Laws would need to be amended.  Tiffany is currently reviewing the By-Laws from Camden who has adopted this new classification of membership.  The Bar Harbor Club may have tried implementing the Associate or Spouse membership type in the past; it was recommended contacting that Club to see if this was successful.  
Focus Group
There was no report this month.
Foundation

An invoice was emailed to all members for their consideration on donating $15 to the Foundation.  This donation will contribute to the success of receiving grant funds to benefit the Scholarship Fund.
Miscellaneous Board business

Mike Sealander is still working on verifying member classifications in preparation for ordering name tags.
Annette Higgins would like to schedule a time for Noontime Rotary members to say a phrase in preparation for a video she is involved in making for Lincoln Ehrlenbach the new District Governor.  Josh Kelsey felt Club Assembly might be a great time to contribute to the video.

Josh will be meeting with Annette next week (first week of April) to discuss the Foundation Grant and the necessary paperwork to receive the funds the Club was awarded last year.  During this discussion Josh will review the deadlines for applying for a Foundation Grant this year with Annette.
Josh will send out an email to Club members on Monday, asking the membership to consider donating money at the Club Assembly for Ashley Johnson.  Ashley is the daughter of Lincoln Ehrlenbach and a fourth generation Rotarian who is facing a crisis with her husband’s health.  There will be a benefit dinner to help with associated medical expenses.  Jen is planning to attend the benefit dinner and will make the donation on behalf of the Ellsworth Noontime Rotary Club.

Next Board Meeting          

The next Board Meeting will be held on April 18, 2017 at 8:00 AM in the Home Depot conference room.
 Adjournment

The meeting was adjourned at 8:45 AM.
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